Minutes of the Patient Participation Group held on 4th April 2012 held at the Duston Medical Centre

Present:  Joan Randell (Chair), Pauline Robinson, Brian Morgan and Ray Chapman, Chris Page, Ruth Fawcett,  (Patients)

Graham Jamieson, Managing Partner 

· Apologies

Catherine Donaldson, Thomas Tarry, Jane Taylor, Christine Churchman,
· Minutes of the Meeting 21st February 2012 
The minutes from the above meeting were signed as being correct, the date having been corrected
· Matters Arising from the minutes of the Meeting 21st February 2012
None
· Committee Business
- Election of Officers

Chairperson - Joan Randell was proposed by Pauline Robinson and seconded by Ray Chapman and was elected unopposed.
Secretary – Brian Morgan and Pauline Robinson jointly were proposed by Chris Page and seconded by Joan Randell and were elected unopposed

It was agreed that the positions would run for 12 months.  It was also decided that we would not elect a treasurer for the time being but this could be reviewed in the future if necessary.

- Terms of Reference

GJ produced a template for these and suggested they should be reviewed at the next meeting
- Quorum

It was agreed that the meeting would be considered quorate if there were 5 members in attendance

​- Attendance
After some discussion the following was agreed:

If a group member missed two meetings without an apology or three meetings with apologies, the secretary should write to them asking if they wished to continue as a member of the committee.  Special circumstances e.g. sickness, long holidays would be taken into consideration. GJ will arrange to write to those members who have not attended so far on the above basis
· Practice Update
St Luke’s Primary Care Centre – GJ advised that the roof was almost complete but there had been some concern re the tile used.  Internal walls were almost complete and first fix electrics had just commenced.  The development was still scheduled to be completed on time in mid September.  The dentists had agreed to come on board subject to legals. In addition CAB, a counsellor and a Physio had also agreed.  The police would be available on a regular basis.
Winter Period – GJ reported that this winter had been one of the most difficult he could remember and the practice had more doctors off ill than ever before.  GJ also mentioned that they had problems with a batch of prescriptions which were not completed on time and he used this example to explain how Significant Events and Critical Incidents were dealt with at the practice.

Doctors – GJ confirmed that Dr Mark Mackenzie was a new partner from 1st April and that they would be losing one of the other doctors who had decided to go back to paediatrics at the end of June.  The practice had already advertised for a replacement.

Books – since the last report a further £93.50 had been collected and the total now amounted to £455.40

· Patient Questionnaire/Development Plan
GJ confirmed that the questionnaire and report had been completed and all members should have received a copy.  He particularly thanked Brian for his input.
GJ provided an updated Development Plan and he explained briefly that as the practice was so concerned about it’s appointments system it had embarked on a pilot with Doctor First, which the PCT were funding.  The new system, which enabled patients to be seen on the day they contacted the surgery, would not be implemented until around August but was thought by the committee to be a very good idea.

· Locality PPG.
GJ explained how the locality sub-group worked and that it wanted either input from PPG’s via the locality representative or for a locality PPG to be set up.  It was felt that the latter would be the best way ahead and GJ will feed this back to the locality
· Any Other Business

Nil
· Next Meeting
Agreed we would meet next on Tuesday 15th May 2012
GJ thanked everyone for attending and for their input into the meeting.  






